“At the White House today, the President thanked the members of the National Commission on the BP Deepwater Horizon Oil Spill and Offshore Drilling for the important work they have done on behalf of the people in the Gulf region and the entire nation. In the wake of the Deepwater Horizon explosion, which tragically took the lives of 11 people, and the devastating oil spill that followed, the President created this independent commission to make recommendations on steps the federal government could take to ensure an accident like this never happens again.

“For three months, the BP well spewed millions of barrels of oil into the Gulf of Mexico. With the help of more than 40,000 men and women and thousands of ships, we waged the largest response to an oil spill in US history. The efforts to stop the flow of oil and mitigate the oil’s impacts in the Gulf were complex, but led by the men and women of the U.S. Coast Guard and other federal entities, we were able to succeed in meeting these challenges. Even today the response is ongoing, as we continue to mitigate the effects of the spill and examine the full environmental impact to the precious Gulf ecosystem.

“In keeping with the series of recommendations included in the Commission's report, our administration has already taken important steps to implement aggressive new reforms for the offshore oil and gas industry. These efforts - a priority for the administration - have included an overhaul of the bureau that oversees the industry within the Department of Interior and the implementation of new safety and environmental standards. And while we have already taken significant action, the Commission's recommendations will help inform the work that remains to be done.

“The mistakes and oversights by industry as well as government must not be repeated. As today’s report underscores, we remain committed to doing the work necessary to keep our commitment for a full recovery to the families, communities and businesses of the Gulf Coast.”
